
 

 

Press Communiqué 
 

 

Construction of the Flyover at Quay D Roundabout – 

 

Full Road Closure  
 

The public is hereby informed that construction works in respect of the Flyover at Quay D 

Roundabout, Port Louis is on-going and is being undertaken by Transinvest Construction Ltd, 

on behalf of the Road Development Authority. 

 

Subsequently, the Motorway M2, both Northbound and Southbound, would be fully closed to 

traffic from Quay D Roundabout to Mer Rouge Roundabout on Sunday 26 March 2023 from 

09 00 hours to 18 00 hours. 

 

The Northbound traffic would be diverted from Quay D Roundabout through Main Road B30 

(Military-Quay D Road) – Port W Access Road – Main Road B92 (Nicolas Baudin Road) to M2 

Mer Rouge Roundabout. 

 

The Southbound traffic would be diverted from Mer Rouge Roundabout through Main Road 

B92 (Nicolas Baudin Road) – Port W Access Road – Main Road B30 (Military-Quay D Road) 

to M2 Quay D Roundabout. 

 

The necessary traffic signs would be set up to inform and guide road users accordingly. Police 

would provide assistance to road users. Drivers are strongly advised to exercise caution when 

approaching the works area and to drive within the prevailing speed limit.  

 

The Ministry regrets any inconvenience caused and relies on the usual cooperation of the public. 

 

Ministry of Land Transport and Light Rail 

10th Floor, Air Mauritius Centre 

John Kennedy Street 

Port Louis 

24 March 2023 


